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DISTRICT 13 SUBSISTENCE AND SPORT SHRIMP  

FISHERIES ANNOUNCEMENT 

 
Sitka…The Alaska Department of Fish and Game announced today that the Hoonah Sound portion of the District 13 

subsistence and sport shrimp fisheries will be closed north and west of a line from 57°35.07′ N. lat., 135°33.57′ W. long., 

to 57°37.89′ N. lat., 135°28.65′ W. long., from 12:00 a.m., Sunday, March 1, 2020, through 11:59 p.m., Thursday, December 

31, 2020 (see attached map). The remainder District 13 will remain open. 

 

The District 13 spot shrimp survey has been conducted annually since 1999, with a brief interruption from 2015–2016. 

Results of the 2017–2019 surveys indicate that the health of the spot shrimp population in Hoonah Sound is poor. Catch 

rates in the survey of both small and large size class shrimp have declined since 2017; the 2019 catch rates were among 

lowest for each size class in the history of the survey. Size information collected from the survey suggests that several new 

generations of shrimp are experiencing very poor survival. These results are similar to those observed in Tenakee Inlet, 

where the department closed fisheries for seven years to prevent further harvest on a population that showed poor population 

health.  

 

In addition to the closure of the sport and subsistence fisheries, the Section 13-C commercial pot shrimp fishery will be 

closed through at least the 2020/21 season. The closure of shrimp fisheries in the Hoonah Sound portion of District 13 is 

warranted in order to protect the remaining female spot shrimp and aid in the recovery of the stock. 
 

 

  

 

 

 

 
Advisory Announcement web site: http://www.adfg.alaska.gov/index.cfm?adfg=cfnews.main. 
 

Office Ketchikan Petersburg Wrangell Sitka Juneau Haines Yakutat 

ADF&G 225-5195 772-3801 874-3822 747-6688 465-4250 766-2830 784-3255 

AWT 225-5111 772-3983 874-3215 747-3254 465-4000 766-2533 784-3220 

http://www.adfg.alaska.gov/index.cfm?adfg=cfnews.main
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Figure 1.- Map of the District 13 subsistence and sport shrimp fisheries closure.  


